Dear ****

Please Vote Against the £5 Billion Disability Benefits Cut

I am writing to you with deep concern about the government’s proposed £5 billion cut to disability benefits, which will strip financial support from around one million disabled people. These cuts will have a devastating impact on those who already face immense challenges, pushing many further into poverty, homelessness, and severe hardship.

For many disabled people, benefits such as Personal Independence Payment (PIP) are not a luxury—they are a lifeline. They help cover the costs of essential care, mobility aids, transport, and even basic necessities such as food and heating. Without this support, many will suffer, and tragically, some will not survive. We have seen before how cuts to welfare have worsened mental and physical health, increased reliance on food banks, and, in the most extreme cases, led to unnecessary deaths. We cannot allow this to happen again.

This is about real people. Friends, family members and neighbours who risk being left without the support that they need to live with basic dignity. There should be no onus upon an individual to prove their disability, or that they are ‘disabled enough’. They deserve compassion, not a system that is designed to further exclude them. 

I urge you, as my elected representative, to stand against these cuts and protect the most vulnerable in our society. Please use your voice in Parliament to fight for policies that support disabled people rather than punish them for needing assistance.

I would appreciate a response outlining your position on this issue and how you intend to advocate for those who will be affected.

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter. I hope you will stand on the side of compassion and justice.
